
In a 4-3 decision, the Michigan Supreme Court sided
with the insurance industry, striking down
administrative rules preventing the practice of
“insurance credit scoring” in assessing automobile
and homeowners insurance policy discounts in the
case of Insurance Institute of Michigan, et al v
Commissioner, Financial & Insurance Services,
Department of Labor & Economic Growth. 

The practice of discounting premiums paid by
insureds with high credit scores began with enabling
legislation in 1997.  Following a statewide study of
such practices, however, the Insurance Commission
published its findings in 2002, known as the
Fitzgerald Report, which ultimately led to the
banning of insurance scoring through the adoption of
administrative rules. 

The majority opinion struck down those administrative rules prohibiting scoring based on a finding that the
Insurance Commissioner exceeded her authority by attempting to prohibit a practice that is specifically
permitted under the Michigan Insurance Code.  The Court noted that MCL 500.2110(a) allows insurers to
“establish and maintain a premium discount plan utilizing factors in addition to…” those specifically
enumerated in the Act. 

In rejecting the assertion that such plans are inherently discriminatory, the Court viewed favorably an affidavit
from Morrall Claramunt, Executive Vice-President and Secretary of Frankenmuth Mutual Insurance
Company, in which he described a direct correlation between insurance scores and risk.  Similar evidence was
supplied by other carriers such as Progressive, Hastings Mutual and Citizens Insurance Company pointing to
the undeniable fact that persons who do not protect their credit rating are also not likely to protect themselves
and others when driving a car, or maintaining a house.
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The Supreme Court adopts here a common
sense approach to the pricing of insurance
policies based on valid empirical data
correlating the relationship between one’s
credit score and one’s insurance risk.  The
evidence suggests persons having a tendency
toward risky behavior in one area of their
life, will often carry over the same trait in
other areas of their life, such as motor vehicle
operation, or home ownership.  



The Court recognized that insurance companies may offer discounts for a variety of factors they believe will reduce
the risk of loss.  They may, for example, reduce premiums for persons having fire extinguishers or smoke detectors
in their home, or for having anti-lock brakes on their car.  Credit scoring is simply another device for attracting
persons who either already are, or are incentivized to become, a lower insurance risk.  As the majority stated, “There
is little difference between providing a discount for anti-lock brakes, for example, and providing a discount based
on high insurance scores.” 

In addition, the Court rejected the assertion of the minority that credit scores are unreliable and inaccurate.  The
Court found the studies propounded by the minority to be inconclusive at best, and found instead that most errors
in credit reports are minor ones, such as a misspelled street name, having no impact on assessing one’s credit
worthiness. 
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